
Proceeding of 

Participatory Plantation Drive in Tribal Areas 

20th September 2023 

Dandakhumba, Gopapur, Badamba, Cuttack 

 

A participatory plantation and awareness program was conducted on 20th September 2023 at 

the tribal dominated Dandakhumba village (Gopapur, Badamba, Cuttack, Odisha), under the 

Government of India’s flagship project “National Initiative on Climate Resilient Agriculture 

(NICRA)”. Given the fact that the tribal people are the most vulnerable to changing climatic 

patterns, the project, implemented by ICAR-Indian Institute of Water Management, 

Bhubaneswar, has undertaken multiple technological interventions for the socioeconomic 

improvement and environmental sustainability. On the said program, Divisional Forest Officer, 

Athgarh, Dr. Jagyandutt Pati, was the Chief Guest and Director, ICAR-IIWM, Dr. Arjamadutta 

Sarangi was the Guest of Honor. Around 200 tribal men and women from the five adjacent 

hamlets participated. At the outset, Dr. Dileep K. Panda, Principal Investigator of the NICRA-

CGC project apprised the intervention made towards development of climate resilient villages 

(e.g., irrigation, water conservation, commercial vegetable cultivation, plantation of tapioca, 

sweet potato and others) during the last one year. Dr. S. K. Jena (Programme Leader of 

Groundwater) shared his knowledge on engineering aspects of water conservation.   Director, 

ICAR-IIWM, Dr. Sarangi emphasized the need of plantation to rejuvenate the impaired forest 

ecosystem and thus restore the hydrology, mainly the vanishing springs. He also stressed upon 

possibility of signing MOU with the forest department and undertake collaborative research. 

The Chief Guest, Dr. Pati, addressed the stakeholders regarding the growing menace of 

elephant damage of crop and assured the Government assistance, including solar fencing. 

About 600 coconut plants were distributed and the use of bamboo to conserve moisture around 

the coconut pit was also demonstrated. The program was concluded with the vote of thanks by 

Dr. R. K. Jena, Co-PI of NICRA-CGC project. 



 

 

 

 



 

 


